
        

TO:  James L. App, City Manager 
 
FROM: Doug Monn, Public Works Director 
 
SUBJECT: Nacimiento Worker Memorial 
 
DATE:  October 2, 2012 
 
 
NEEDS: To authorize placement of a memorial for those who lost their lives during the construction 

of the Nacimiento Pipeline.  
 
FACTS:   

1. Three men tragically lost their lives during the construction phase of the Nacimiento 
Pipeline Project.   
 

2. On November 20th, 2008 the Nacimiento Commission voted to allocate up to 
$20,000 in reserve funds to create a memorial. 

 
3. Following the Nacimiento Commission vote to allocate reserve funds, Teichert 

construction agreed to cover all expenses related to the design and construction of 
the memorial.  

 
4. The County of San Luis Obispo has been coordinating with the Nacimiento 

Commission, victim’s families, City staff, and Teichert Construction to develop 
plans for the memorial.   

 
5. A plaque has been created with a eulogy written by each of the victim’s families. The 

plaque will be set in stone along the pedestrian path (River Walk) at the southwest 
corner of 13th and River Road. 

 
ANALYSIS & 
CONCLUSION:  
  The County of San Luis Obispo Public Works Department (County) and the contractor 

(Teichert Construction) have engaged a local graphic artist to develop a bronze plaque 
and memorial in memoriam of the three workers who lost their lives in the line of 
constructing the Nacimiento Water Project.  The graphic artist has coordinated with the 
workers’ families in the development of the language that appears on the plaque, and has 
been instrumental in finalizing the plaque’s design and procurement.  The plaque will be 
mounted on a large boulder that has been obtained from a local supplier.  The proposed 
location for the memorial is along the River Walk near 13th Street and South River Road 
along the pedestrian pathway. 

 
POLICY 
REFERENCE:  
 
FISCAL 
IMPACT: No fiscal impact 
   
OPTIONS: a. Authorize placement of a worker memorial as proposed.  
   
  b. Amend, modify, or reject the above option. 
   
Prepared by: Christopher Alakel, Water Resources Manager 
Attachments:  (1) Presentation Slides 










